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Principal’s Message 
Hopefully, parents and care-providers took the opportunity to meet with teachers at the recent Parent-Teacher evenings. These meetings 
afforded the opportunity to discuss student learning, areas of concern and some pragmatic ways of improving student performance. It 
was also an opportunity to dissect aspects of the semester 1 reports and to gain clarification of areas that may not have been clear. 
Although we have designated times for formal meetings of this type, I would urge you to contact the school at any time to arrange to 
meet with particular staff should there be a need to do so. At the end of the day, we are all here to help our children succeed, with no 
partnership more important than that between home and the school! 

Students in Year 10 are currently engaged in a process to inform the decisions they will make around courses on offer in Year 11, 2019. 
This process has included individualised meetings with our Careers Advisory team and the opportunity to take “senior” classes in an 
alternate timetable developed for that purpose. Given this has been complemented by information sessions about courses by subject 
based HT’s and staff, I am sure the decisions about patterns of study will reflect attitude, aptitude, capacity and career trajectory. This 
process will be replicated- on a smaller scale- in the Year 8 elective processes as well. 

The courses that will be undertaken in 2019 will be anchored in a 21st-century context and see our students challenged to apply their 
skills, competencies and knowledge to real life situations and problems. I am genuinely excited about the prospect of trailing virtual reality 
technology and how this will affect student learning. Likewise, our foray into Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) 
continues to grow in momentum. Teachers will maintain the professional understandings of these and other subject areas through a 
coordinated approach to professional learning, including working with academic partners from the University of Wollongong and the 
University of Sydney and the UTS. 

The DOE Centre for Leadership has recently conducted a Case Study of our Professional Learning Communities, and how this has 
influenced the growth of students and staff. I would like to acknowledge the tireless efforts of Ms Pettit who has led our foray into this 
aspect of our operation. 

In something of a coup, we have been able to engage Mr James Nottingham, a noted educator from the UK who currently works with 
over 350 schools across Scandinavia to explore learning theory and how current innovative best practice across the world can be accessed 
by our staff. 

Our Year 12 students are currently undertaking Trail HSC examinations. In an attempt to replicate the real thing, we have employed the 
HSC Presiding Officer and his team of HSC supervisors to ensure student familiarity with the expectations, rules and protocols of the HSC 
proper. Early indications show this to have been very beneficial. I am hopeful that the HSC Success Strategy that has been deployed by 
the school will show evidence of impact when results are harvested over the next few weeks. 

Finally, towards the end of the last term of Well-Being team conducted an off-site Summit, which has resulted in a raft of refinements to 
existing practice and role descriptions. This team is vitally important in supporting students and providing the stability 
that will ensure one of our core beliefs…Excellence for All…is met! 

With my kind regards,  
Mr Hambly, Principal  

mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Deputies Report 

The year speeds past and we are almost halfway through the term.  

Year 12 have been busy with their Trial HSC Exams. As the results are given back to your student please focus on more than the mark. 
The Trial exams are a practice and the feedback that teachers give their students is meant to help them see where they could improve. If 
your student is unsure, now is the time for them to ask their teachers for suggestions about ways they could improve their response. 
Practice essays or work examples are one way to improve. The school also provides tutoring and this is available for free after school, so 
this is another way to proactively work on improvement. Another important thing to remember is that while the exams are important, 
so too is a balance. There is life after the HSC so having a balanced approach helps create the right mindset. Support from home during 
this stressful year is such a valuable thing to offer your student. Help them keep good habits such as eating, sleeping, exercising and 
maintaining a balanced outlook are all vital to make this year so much easier. Sometimes Year 12 students find it difficult to get back into 
the study after their exams, please help them get back into the routine of school, homework and then study. Some students who do really 
well in the HSC are not “geniuses” but rather hard workers who consistently keep working.   

Many of our Year 11 students are out on work placement with their VET subjects. It is wonderful when we have employers offering our 
students part-time work as a result of this experience. Last week we had an employer contact the school to tell us of the amazing work 
their work placement student was producing and mature behaviour they were demonstrating. I think both parents and teachers alike are 
so very proud when other people can confirm what outstanding students we have at Warilla High School.  

Year 10 are also busy at the moment, as they get ready for the next year and the senior school. Last week we changed the Year 10 
timetable to give them the opportunity to have a bit of a “taster” of the subjects they are hoping to select for 2019. Thanks to Mrs Hicks, 
Mrs Dawson and Mr Reid for their hard work around this exercise. All of Year 10 took part, even those who are hoping to secure 
employment at the end of the year. Now the students can more accurately work out if they liked the subjects they were considering – as 
research shows us that students perform far better in subjects that they like.  

It doesn’t seem to matter where you look great things are happening at Warilla, and we certainly are “Student-Centered – Outcomes 
Driven”. 

Deputy Principals  
Ms Brook, Mr Ind and Mr Kershaw 
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Week 5A    

Week 6B 

Week 7A 

3 Sept • eSmart expo 

3 -7 Sept • VALID Year 10 
• WOW program, Support Unit 

Week 8B 

10- 14 
Sept 

• Year 11 Yearly Exams 
• VALID Year 10 

13 Sept • RUOK Day 

Week 9A 

17 – 21 
Sept 

• Year 11 Yearly Exams 

19 Sept • 7&8 CORE Skills CAPA experience 
• WOW program, Support Unit 

21 Sept • Good Report Morning Tea - Years 7 - 10 

Week 10A 

25 Sept • Year 12 Graduation Practice 

26 Sept • Year 12 Mystery Day 

27 Sept • Year 12 Graduation  

28 Sept • WHS COS Public Speaking Grand Final Hall All day 

 

20 Aug • Year 11 Business Services 2 Work placement 
• Year 11 Hospitality and Metal & Engineering Work placement 

 

21 Aug 
• Year 11 Business Services 2 Work placement 
• Year 11 Hospitality and Metal & Engineering Work placement 
• CAP Testing Year 6 to 7 

 

22 Aug 

• Year 11 Business Services 2 Work placement 
• Year 11 Hospitality and Metal & Engineering Work placement 
• CAP Parent Showcase 

 

23 Aug 
• Year 11 Business Services 2 Work placement 
• Year 11 Hospitality and Metal & Engineering Work placement 

 

24 Aug 

• Year 11 Business Services 2 Work placement 
• Year 11 Hospitality and Metal & Engineering Work placement 
• CAPA Exhibition @ Red Point Art Gallery – LEVER 
• English incursion year 10 

27 Aug • SRC Whitlam Youth Roundtable at Dapto 

27 -29 
Aug 

• Ski Trip year 11 

27 -31 
Aug 

• VALID Year 10  
• Year 11 Business Services 2 Work placement 
• Year 11 Hospitality and Metal & Engineering Work placement 
• Year 7 and 9 SRT Naplan (Lib) 

29 Aug 
• CNI Wellbeing 
• Year 12 First aid course  

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 

Up until 9.15am go to the side window of the 
Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block. 
One of the Office Staff will record your 
information and give you a late slip to get into 
class. After 9.15am report to the front office. 
Arriving late 3 times without a note from 
parent/guardian will result in parents being 
contacted by the school and consequences will 
apply. 

 

SCHOOL FEES 

Invoices for school fees will be sent to 
parents/guardians by mail during Week 5 of Term 
1. 

The fridge magnet calendar with 2017 important 
school dates will also be included. 

 

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 

If you change your address, phone number, 
including mobile number, or other contact details 
could you please let the school know as soon as 
possible? 

 

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Personal property which is brought to school is 
the sole responsibility of the individual. The 
school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 

 

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 
or picking up students in school zone hours. 

The school car park is for staff parking only and is 
not to be used for dropping off or picking up 
students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 

Students who ride a bike to school are required 
by law to wear a helmet. 
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Sport 

NSW All Schools Cross Country Championships – Eastern Creek 

This is the first event of Term 3 and we had 6 students representing South Coast, 
running between 3 to 8 km, depending on the age of the student. 

Congratulations to Finlay McPhillips who will compete in the National Cross-
Country Championships in the Sunshine Coast in late August. 

Finlay has been a Cross Country representative for the school, zone and region 
every year since Year 7 and his state selection is a fitting reward for effort in his HSC 
year. 

 

South Coast Athletics – Canberra Institute of Sport 

Warilla HS had 51 athletes representing the Southern Illawarra Zone - reinforcing 
this school as the dominating Athletics school for the Zone and, in 2018, the South 
Coast. 

Although we had no age champions at this meet, our athletes performed so 
consistently across their events to award us this honour. 

From the South Coast Athletics Championships, 19 students and two relay teams 
have qualified for the NSW CHS State Championships at Homebush in September. 

Congratulations to all competitors and well done to the following students who 
have qualified to represent South Coast at the CHS State Championships 

Student Event 
Rosemary Boyland 17+ Girls Shot Put and Discus 
Justin Check 17+ Boys Triple Jump, 4 x 100m Relay 
Dylan Clarke 14 Boys 200m and 4 x 100m Relay 
Jhye Withers 14 Boys 4 x 100m Relay 
Joel Whalan 14 Boys 4 x 100m Relay 
Jake Fanke 14 Boys 4 x 100m Relay 
Shenay Edwards 17+ Girls 800m, 400m Hurdles, 400m 
Jarod Falconer 17+ Long Jump, Triple Jump, High Jump, 4 x 100m Relay 
Tyson Lewis 17+ 100m, 200m, 400m, 4 x 100m Relay 
Finlay McPhillips 17+ 200m Steeplechase, 1500m, 4 x 100m Relay 
Alannah McGarry 12 Girls Shot Put 
Jordyn Martin 13 Girls 800m 
Nikita Freeburn 17+ Girls Triple Jump 
Ashleigh Goncalves 14 Girls 400m 
Emma Hutchison 17+ Girls 3000m walk 
Ryan Keen 13 Boys Shot Put, Discus 
Liam Pass 16 Boys 800m and 1500m 
Charli Ryan 12 Girls 80m Hurdles 
Nathan Scollary 16 Boys 800m 
Isaac Shaw 14 Boys 800m, 1500m 
Isaac Walchli 12 Boys Discus 
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U15 and Open Girls Netball – Shoalhaven 

Both teams, as well as a large support crew of parents and grandparents, travelled to Shoalhaven Netball Complex on Wednesday 1st 
August to compete in the South Coast Regional NSWCHS netball finals. Teams travelled from Bulli in the north all the way down to the 
Victorian border. 
 
Both teams played 8 games in their respective competitions during the day. Both teams had some tough close games where the girls 
showed great sportsmanship and teamwork and played in a manner that they should be proud of.  
 
The Open Girls laid it all on the line in the last game as the ladder was close for the top two places to progress to the NSW CHS finals, 
the girls were just squeezed out for second place and placed third overall at the end of the day in the Regional finals. 
 
The U15 also finished strongly in their last game again with a close finishing ladder the girls were rewarded with coming second in the 
competition and earning a well-deserved spot in the NSW CHS U15 knockout netball carnival to be held in 2019. 
 
A big thank you to Ms Kelly who helped train and coach the girls during the term and another thank you needs to go out to Piper Rye 
(Year 11) and Chloe Ross (Year 10) who were the Warilla High School umpiring officials for the day. 
 
U15’s team: Ivy Halliwell, Molly Farquhar, Kirra Hillcoat, Summah Hillcoat, Jordyn Martin, Monica Tololeska, Karla Veermak, Claire 
Wilson, Anastacia Garcia, and Dakota Mason. 

Open Girls: Jessica Almond, Grace McLeod, Alannah Blake, Jessica Almond, Danielle Clarke, Paige Del Santo, Brooklyn Ladlow, Tahni 
Dropulic, Caitlin Orth, Paris Mason.  

Trey Barlow selected in U15 NSW All Schools Touch Team 

Trey continues to tick all the boxes at a representative level in 
Touch. 

Trey has been a member of the South Coast U15 team since Year 
7 as a 12-year-old.  

Last year injury eliminated his opportunity to gain State Selection. 

This year following the CHS State U15 Carnival in Mudgee, Trey 
gained selection in the NSW team. They competed against CIS 
and CCC State Teams at Narrabeen in early August. In the Final 
against CCC Trey scored 3 tries for his team to win 6-5. 

Congratulations Trey now selected in the All Schools Touch team 
that will travel to Hobart to contest the National Championships. 
Trey is a key player in the school touch team and we wish him all 
the best in Hobart.  
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Open Boys Touch – Bateau Bay – CHS Schools Championship Final 10 

Tuesday-Wednesday 14-15 August 2018 

Trey Barlow, Jack Bostock, Ethan Galway, Jack Headrick, Tyler Johns, Jordan Morn, Ethan O’Connell, Toby Peters, Nathan Robinson, 
Ethan Simonovski, Joel Whalan,  

Cooper Askew and Flynn Gibson had both suffered untimely injuries and although they were unable to take the field, played an 
important role in the team over the two days.  

This was the Open Boys Team that qualified for the Final 10 CHS Schools in the State. 

In order for the boys to get this far they have beaten the following teams: 

Southern Illawarra Zone Championships: Albion Park HS, Dapto HS, Kanahooka HS and Illawarra HS 

South Coast Championships (Nowra): Ulladulla HS, Mulwarree HS, Kiama HS 

NSW Final 20: Matraville Sports HS (won in a dropoff) 

Considering the Open Team comprises all players who are aged under 16, playing in an Open competition, the boys have played 
incredibly well to get to the final stage.  

They came up against last year’s winning team Narara Valley HS in their first game. This team comprises FIVE players who are in the 
NSW CHS Open Touch team. They were too slick for Warilla and the boys were well beaten 11-3 in this game. 

After a long wait, because they had the second-round bye, the boys recovered to beat Quirindi 8-6 in the next game. 

The final game for the day against Young HS was a very close one. Warilla scored THREE tries on the 5m line (wrong line). Young then 
scored to be up 1-0 against the run of play.  

A 65m intercept to Jack Bostock levelled the score to earn a 1-1 draw. 

The next day the team had to play their final pool game and needed a win to get to the semi-finals. They played Tomaree HS and this 
was to be their best effort with all players across the field heavily involved.  

The final score was a 5-3 loss and all the players were satisfied to finish knowing they had been highly competitive even though they 
didn’t progress any further. 

Congratulation to all members of the team. I had the pleasure of taking these boys away and was a very proud teacher/manager to be 
able to say these players were representing Warilla High School. 

A huge thank you to Janelle Bostock, Lee Peters, Neil Whalan, Penny Morn, Barb Simonovski and her beautiful Mum Cathy -  for 
accompanying the team on this two-night trip. Their support, assistance with feeding the boys, supervision, organising restaurant 
venues, ensuring the cabins were left in a tidy state and generally providing plenty of laughs and encouragement made this more than 
just a Touch competition and reinforces the fantastic community we have within Warilla High School. 

Although Cooper and Flynn were unable to take the field, they were both active in the support of their teammates, Cooper's 
photography provided plenty of memories as did Flynn’s motivational encouragement of all the players. 

Mrs Clune 
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7/8 Touch Day – Fairy Meadow – Thomas Dalton Park 

40 Warilla HS boys and girls participated in the NSW Regional Touch Championships on Friday 17th August. 

The two boys and two girl’s teams were separated into 2 pools and competed against the following schools – Picton HS, Kiama HS, 
Dapto HS, TIGS, Illawarra SHS, Corpus Christi HS and St Mary’s Star of the Sea HS.  

All teams started strongly and were 4/4 after Round 1. 

In the Boys Year 7/8 Pool- Kiama HS were the dominant team and eventual winners. The 7/8 team only has one loss and a draw but for 
and against points prevented them from moving into the semi-finals. 

The Year 7 Boys team had close games against Picton HS and Corpus Christi and wins against TIGS and Dapto.  

In the girl’s competition the Year 7 team won all their games until their final pool game of the day where they were beaten by St Marys. 

This put them second in their pool and had to play against first in Pool B – the other Warilla HS Team!!! 

What a close semi – the Year 7 team was down 3-0 before scoring 3 tries to be even at full time. A drop-off followed with the 7/8 team 
scoring and earning a grand final spot. 

The girls played St Mary’s in the final game and were too strong – finishing the day undefeated with a 4-2 score. 

These girls will now compete in the 7/8 NSW State Championships held at The Kingsway St Mary’s on Friday 16th November. 

Congratulations to all teams for their outstanding effort on the day – all excellent representatives for Warilla HS.  

The day would not have been possible without the input from the Year 11 students who manager, coached, organised and encouraged 
the players throughout the day. Well done to all of these students. 

Thank you to the parents for transporting their children and others on the day, as well as supporting and encouraging the competitors. 

 

Year 7 Boys Yr 7/8 Boys Year 7 Girls Yr 7/8 Girls 
1     Zacc Lewis Timmy Mathews 1    Jonte Wonson Mia Riza 
2     Jake Monie Flynn Langdon 2    Jayla Commins Emily Kostovski 
3    Malaki Walters Ryan Dawson 3    Kailee Haines Whitney Morris 
4     Ben Williamson Hunta Osmond 4    Summah Hillcoat Lily Gibson 
5     Nash Miller Caleb Lewis 5    Brooke Fahey Karla Vermaak 
6     Eden Hodges James Morgan 6    Monica Tololeska Saffron Ward 
7     Shae Nizza Huntar Gittoes 7    Tarliah Reynolds Ella Headrick 
8     Jesse Shaw Haydn Makay 8    Claire Wilson Bindi O’Hara 
9     Jarrah O’Hara Cohen Deegan 9    Mia Walsh Camryn Castelli 
10   Mason Micallef  10. Kirra Hillcoat Dakota Mason 
11    Mitchell Check     
       WINNERS!!! 
Team Managers:  
Lewis Guernier 
Montana Breakspear 
Josh Goodchild 

Sage Langlands 
Declan Ward 
 

Tia TaaTaa 
Gema Hardy 

Mr Delaney 

Referees: Tyler Johns, Jack Bostock, Trey Barlow 
 

The NSW Carnival organiser Madi Studden gave the student referees a huge wrap, congratulating them on their willingness to referee 
nearly every timeslot and their ability to control the games. ‘The referees were awesome’. Well done and thank you Tyler, Jack and 
Trey.  
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South Coast Regional Oztag Tournament 

On the 15th August 2018, Warilla High fielded 5 teams in the South Coast Regional Oztag Tournament in the following divisions: 7&8 
Girls, 9&10 Girls, 11&12 Girls, 7&8 Boys and 9&10 Boys. The conditions were terrible with blustering winds and the possibility of cancelling 
the tournament. Our students persevered with the tags flying away in the wind and having to chase the tags. All the students tried their 
best and were a credit to the school. 

Our 7&8 Girls and 9&10 Girls were undefeated throughout the tournament, winning a total of 6 games each. The 7&8 Girls defeated St 
Mary's Star of the Sea College 4-0 and the 9&10 Girls defeated Figtree High in a thriller, breaking a 2 all draw to win 3-2. These teams are 
now the South Coast Regional Oztag Champions in their divisions and will move on to play the NSW Secondary State Oztag tournament 
in Sydney on the 12th September. 

Congratulations to all students involved. 

Ms J Neden and Mr J Delaney 
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Year 7 

Year 7 have stared term three with a positive attitude and are back into a routine. Semester 1 reports were handed out last term and 
students have had the opportunity to reflect on their reports in guidance and on areas of improvement. Week two of this term, we had 
the parent-teacher night, it was great to meet some of the parents. It was also positive to see students with their parents gaining valuable 
information about their learning from their teachers. Finally, I would like to congratulate the copious amount of students who have 
received their bronze and silver award this term. Well done and keep up the hard work Year 7! 

Mrs Ratajkoski 
Year 7 Advisor 
 

Year 10  
It’s been a busy start to term for year 10, with the Subject Selection process being in full swing. The students have been working closely 
with the Careers Advisors and Mr Reid, to ensure that they make well-informed decisions when choosing their senior course of study.  The 
week 3, Year 10 into 11 Senior Class Experience, proved to be invaluable for the students by giving them further insight into what to 
expect as they move forward into their HSC years.  
Mr Harry has been working hard with a committee of year 10 volunteers, to finalise designs for the Senior Jumpers. Students have had 
the opportunity to vote for their top choice in style and design during year meetings. They were able to try the jumpers for size and to 
collect ordering information during week 4. It is expected that these should be finalised and ready for collection during term 4 when Year 
12 have formally graduated from School. 
As we move into the second half of the term it is important that any students who have received N-Warnings for incomplete Assessment 
Tasks, submit these tasks in order to meet ROSA requirements for each course of study. Students can attend Tuesday tutoring programs 
for help with forming good practices around the undertaking of Assessment Tasks and general study. 
Many of our students have been participating in extracurricular activities and have represented our school at Sporting days, STEM events 
and CAPA performances and exhibitions.  Congratulations to all students for engaging in these invaluable experiences. All reports have 
come back that Year 10 students are polite and respectful representatives of a proud Warilla High School. Well Done! 
As always, year 10 are a lovely cohort of students to work with. 

 
Mrs Woollett  
Year 10 Advisor 
 

Year 11 
It has been a busy Term 3 for our Year 11 students and things are not about to slow down! Yearly examinations will be held in weeks 8 
and 9. This leaves less than a month to study. Students are encouraged to utilise the numerous school resources to prepare. These include 
your faculty teachers, head teachers, after-school tutoring, the library and welfare staff. If students require special provisions they are 
encouraged to see Mrs Gaynor or Mr Roskell as soon as possible. This is your final chance to impress before most of you enter the HSC!  

Of course, Warilla HS prides itself on providing opportunities to cater for all student needs. If you are looking to transition out of school 
into employment, further study or both, then help is available. See Mr Roskell or one of our Careers Team now. We can organise a meeting 
to assist with any transition needs.  

Personally, it has been wonderful for me to witness our students maturing into young adults. As a whole, Year 11 have demonstrated a 
willingness to achieve their best which has been recognised across the school community. Keep it up! 

 
Mr Roskell 
Year 11 Advisor 
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CAPA 

On Tuesday night, students from the Year 10 Drama class were selected to perform at the Regional Drama Festival at the IPAC Theatre in 
Wollongong. The night was a huge success and the performers should be extremely proud of their efforts. The ensemble group created 
a self-devised comedy piece, leaving the audience roaring with laughter from beginning to end. I was very impressed with their 
commitment, work ethic and performance skills throughout this process. Congratulations Year 10 Drama and Miss Vasos. Here’s to many 
more performance opportunities in the future! 

 

Band rehearsals are on Wednesdays first break in Cap 1 with Miss Wilson. Any new members are welcome to attend. Please see Miss 
Wilson in the CAPA staffroom for more information. We look forward to hearing the students perform in the near future.  

Miss Lever and the CAPA committee, with the assistance of Mr Nolan, have been working solidly on the planning and organisation for the 
annual exhibition ‘Collective 19’ which is being held at Red Point Art Gallery in Port Kembla from 24 – 26 August. Artworks will be exhibited 
from Year 7 – 11 students including our support unit. The official opening is at 5:30 pm on Friday 24 August where we will have some of 
our music students perform. The exhibition will be open over the weekend from 10 am – 2 pm. Raffle tickets are being sold to help cover 
the costs of hiring the gallery and there are some great prizes on offer. Tickets are $1 each or 3 for $2. 

Year 10 Visual Arts are working towards the creation of sculptures that will be exhibited in the ‘Sculptures at Killalea’ exhibition. The 
exhibition will run from Friday 14 September until Sunday 23 September at Killalea State Park. 

Mrs Luckman 
HT CAPA 
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HSC MINIMUM STANDARD TESTS 

WHAT IS THE HSC MINIMUM STANDARD TESTS AND DO THEY APPLY TO MY CHILD? 

Currently, a number of Year 10 students are sitting the HSC Minimum Standards Tests and there seems to be some confusion about who 
they apply to, why and are they compulsory? 

A minimum standard of literacy and numeracy is required to receive the HSC from 2020 to reflect the importance of literacy and numeracy 
for success in daily life. HSC students will need to meet the HSC minimum standard in three areas – reading, writing and numeracy. The 
standard is set at level 3 of the Australian Core Skills Framework (ACSF), which means students will have the basic reading, writing and 
math skills needed for everyday tasks and future learning after school. It includes skills for tasks such as:  

• following safety instructions in equipment manuals 
•  understanding a mobile phone plan  
• writing a job application  
• creating a personal weekly budget. 

 Literacy and numeracy skills are essential for success in learning and life after school. Together with the NSW Literacy and Numeracy 
Strategy, the HSC minimum standard is part of an effort to extend the literacy and numeracy focus up into secondary school.  

Who needs to meet the HSC minimum standard? 

 If you are sitting the HSC in 2018 or 2019 you do not need to meet the HSC minimum standard. Any student in Year 10 2018 and below 
are required to sit these tests to receive their HSC certificate. Explicitly for: 

Year 10 students 

 If you are in Year 10 this year (2018) and did not receive a Band 8 or above in the 2017 Year 9 NAPLAN tests you will need to take the 
minimum standard online tests between now and Year 12 to receive your HSC in 2020. If you achieved a Band 8 or above in one or more 
of the 2017 Year 9 NAPLAN tests you are recognised as having met the HSC minimum standard in that area/s and will not need to sit the 
corresponding online test/s.  

Warilla High School has already participated in two sessions of HSC Minimum Standards test with great success in students meeting the 
minimum standard of Level 3 in these tests. Students who did not achieve a Level 3 have a report, which identifies the skills needed to 
meet this standard. The school will now work with these students to build their skills and knowledge before they re-attempt the 
examinations. 

NESA opens the window for testing each term and so there will be continued opportunities for students to sit the tests over the year and 
into Year 11 and Year 12. 

Year 9 students 

From this year, Year 9 NAPLAN tests will no longer be available as an early way for students to demonstrate the standard. This change 
has been made to ensure NAPLAN remains focussed on its diagnostic purpose and to reduce unnecessary stress on young people. This 
means that Year 9 students will complete NAPLAN in 2018 and then when in Year 10 2019, will sit the HSC Minimum Standards Tests in 
all areas of reading, writing and numeracy to provide evidence of skills that demonstrate the minimal standard. 

 Exempt students  

Where possible, all students in NSW should be supported to develop core literacy and numeracy skills required for success in life after 
school. Some students sitting the tests will be eligible for disability provisions or be exempt from meeting the HSC minimum standard in 
order to receive their HSC. 

If you have any questions regarding NAPLAN and/or the HSC Minimum Standards Tests, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Glasgow, 
Head Teacher Teaching and Learning at the school. 

Mrs Glasgow 
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SAHSSI WINTER SLEEPOUT 

More and more young people are forced into homelessness every day in Australia. On any given night, 117,000 people are sleeping on 
the streets. 25,000 of which are under 19!  

Warilla High School SRC are holding a Winter Sleepout on the 7th of September in the school hall. There will be games, trivia, food, movies 
and a massive Mario Cart Tournament on the big projectors! 

Funds raised will go to SAHSSI to assist with their tireless efforts to end homelessness in the Illawarra.  

Students participating are asked to make a donation of $10 on the night. If students have any clothing in good condition that they wish 
to donate, we will be taking clean clothing in good condition to SAHSSI. Please see below for other donation options! 

See Miss Gehrels, Jewel, or Mrs Cairncross for a note to participate! 

NAIDOC Week 

The SRC, Koori students, sports coaching students and Mr 
Delaney ran NAIDOC Week celebration activities for Year 7, 
on Friday 27th July. 

Students were split into 3 groups and rotated through 3 stations 
to sample Kangaroo and Crocodile meat, play Koori games and 
participate in a mural painting lesson run by Julie, Fred and 
Quiarnii Russell (a big thank you to them!) 

The theme for this year's NAIDOC week was "Because of her we 
can". 

As pillars of our society, Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
women have played – and continue to play - active and 
significant roles at the community, local, state and national 
levels. 

As leaders, trailblazers, politicians, activists and social change 
advocates, Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander women fought 
and continue to fight, for justice, equal rights, our rights to the 
country, for law and justice, access to education, employment 
and to maintain and celebrate our culture, language, music and 
art. 

They continue to influence as doctors, lawyers, teachers, 
electricians, chefs, nurses, architects, rangers, emergency and 
defence personnel, writers, volunteers, chief executive officers, 
actors, singer-songwriters, journalists, entrepreneurs, media 
personalities, board members, accountants, academics, 
sporting icons and Olympians, the list goes on. 

During the day, students had time to reflect on the NAIDOC theme this year, where they were able to share stories of the amazing women 
in their own lives and how they have helped, inspired and celebrated them.  

THANK YOU so much to everyone who helped out on the day! It was awesome and together we were able to create the most amazing 
mural to hang in the school, watch this space for an update!  

The SRC 
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Light it Red for Dyslexia and Dyslexia Awareness 
 
To celebrate Light it Red for Dyslexia and Dyslexia Awareness, we are fortunate to have MSL Club Australia from Victoria coming to 
Wollongong for Dyslexia Information and Advocacy and Emotion Intelligence Days for parent/family/teacher and carers. This is a non-
profit organisation who support families by giving them resources and information about how they can best advocate for their child at 
school and support at home. 

 DATES: 27 & 28, SEPTEMBER 2018 

 LOCATION: DAPTO RIBBONWOOD CENTRE 

 COST: $80 EACH 

 BOOKINGS ONLINE AT www.mslclubaustraliacom (or below links) 

 MSL CLUB AUSTRALIA DYSLEXIA INFORMATION AND ADVOCACY DAYMSL CLUB EMOTIONAL INTELLIGENCE DAY  

Places are booking up fast, so don't delay.  Please give the flyer to your school's for their newsletters. 

Speakers 

Sarah Asome 

Sarah has been involved with the MSL Club since its inception in 2016 and is the Educational Consultant as well as a 
member of the board. 

Sarah is a highly experienced teacher and leads the learning support at Bentleigh West Primary School, Vic. She has 
a phenomenal passion for those who learn differently. 

In 2015 she was awarded ‘Outstanding Primary Teacher’ for Victoria. She is trained in the Multisensory Structured 
Language (MSL) approach and is an Associate Member of the Australian Dyslexia Association (AMADA).  She has 
completed multiple courses and this includes, the UTAS dyslexia unit, Dyslexia Action (UK), Ron Yoshimito OG, LETRS 

training and certification in the USA- Certified Structured Literacy Teacher from the Certificate Centre for Effective Reading Instruction 
(CERI). 

Last year, Sarah was guest speaker on the TV show ‘Insight- The Teacher Who Changed My Life’. She also appeared in ‘Outside The Square‘ 
a DVD used for professional development in relation to dyslexia and explicit literacy and language instruction.   

In her current role, Sarah is involved in screening students, teaching tier 2 and 3 students and coaching and mentoring colleagues from 
across Australia. 

Sarah also provides substantial support to dyslexia support groups and professional development for teachers. 

Georgina Perry 

Georgina Perry is the Executive Officer of SPELD NSW. SPELD NSW provides support, advice and advocacy for children 
and adults with specific learning difficulties such as dyslexia and for their families, tutors, teachers and schools. 

Georgina has dyslexia along with other members of her family and has a background in not for profit management 
and strategy and law. 

 

 

Christine Clancy 

Christine Clancy is in high demand around Australia as a Leadership Coach and Communication Specialist. 

Christine has a passion for Education and Personal Development and has broad experience working with 
industry leaders, charity organisations and educational institutions including RMIT, Deakin University, The 
Victorian Institute of Sport, Rowing Victoria, BMW, Bupa, and the Leukaemia Foundation. 

Christine has been Managing Director for NFP Organisation Breathe for Brain Injury and has served as a 
board member for Blinkcorp.  

http://www.mslclubaustraliacom/
https://mslclubaustralia.com/pages/wollongong-september-2018
https://mslclubaustralia.com/pages/wollongong-september-2018
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Christine currently serves on the boards for Living Distinctive Lives and MSL Club Australia. 

After the success of her Emotional Intelligence workshop in January 2018, Christine is excited to help support more people within the 
dyslexic community. 

On a more personal note, both Christine and her son have dyslexia and are thrilled to be involved with MSL Club Australia. --  

 If you have any questions please email wollongongdyslexia@gmail.com 

 Wollongong Dyslexia Support Group 

 

mailto:wollongongdyslexia@gmail.com
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SP Collaborative 

We are pleased to announce that the SP Collaborative will be having a public Celebration event on 13 September 
in Kiama. This event will be a great opportunity for people to hear about what’s been happening in suicide 
prevention in the region and how to get involved. See attached and below for details. 
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https://warillahs.wheelers.co/ 

https://warillahs.wheelers.co/
https://warillahs.wheelers.co/
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High Attendance Equals High Achievement 

What is a justified reason for being absent from school? 

Justified reasons for absences may include if the student:  

• has an unavoidable medical or dental appointment (preferably, these should be made after school 
• or during holidays) 
• is required to attend a recognised religious holiday 
• is required to attend an exceptional or urgent family circumstance (such as attending a funeral) 
• is sick, or has an infectious disease. 

 

Absences for reasons such as some of the following may not be justified.  

• Shopping 
• Sleeping in 
• Working around the house 
• Minding younger siblings and other children 
• Minor family events such as birthdays 
• Haircuts. 

It is important to realise that parents (including carers) may be prosecuted if children have recurring unjustified absences from school. 

If you have any questions regarding student attendance, please contact the school. 

Ms J. Grace 
Head Teacher Student Administration 
 

Online Uniform Store 

Looking to purchase your child's school uniform online? 

We now have a brand new 'Shop Now' button on our Facebook page, click it and it will take you straight to our online store! No need to 
get out of your chair! 

Alternatively, you can visit our school website (www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au) -> Our School -> Uniform -> Online Store and this will 
take you there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Make Online Payments (POP) 

Is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a secure payment page hosted by 
Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit/debit card. The payment page is accessed from the front page 
of the school's website by selecting $ Make a payment  

Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to students and creative and 
practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). There is also a category called “other”, this would cover items not covered 
under the previous heading. ‘Other’ can be used to make a complete payment of a school invoice. 

When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 

• The student's name, and 
• class and reference number OR 
• The student's name, and 
• Date of birth. 

 
These details are entered each time you make a payment, as student information is not held within the payment system.  

 

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured in a secure manner and 
these details are not passed back to the school.  

You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. Receipts can be emailed and/or 
printed. 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s account. As a receipt has been 
issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the school. 

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact the office staff on 02 4296 3055 or alternatively email;  

warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Mrs C. Souter 

School Administrative Manager 

 

Warilla High School Bike Helmet Safety Policy 
While riding a bicycle it is required by law to wear an (Australian Standard Approved) helmet securely fitted and fastened to your head. 

Warilla High School has an obligation to enforce this law for the safety of their students when riding a bicycle to or from school. 

Governed by Work Health & Safety, Duty of Care and NSW Law, Warilla High School cannot allow a student to ride a bicycle to or from 
the school premises without a helmet. 

Therefore, if a student arrives at school without wearing a helmet then the school will be required to secure that bicycle until that student 
presents themselves with an approved safety helmet or the student’s parents come and retrieve the bike. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 

PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 

warilla-h.school @ det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal 
 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal
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